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Minutes  

February 25, 2005

 Room 2205, 1:00 p.m.
Present:
Kevin Ankoviak, Neal Ely, Karen Halliday, Judy Hanson,  

Amber Machamer, Philip Manwell, Stuart McElderry, Don Milanese, 

Birgitte Ryslinge, Michael Sato, Angella VenJohn 

Absent:
Ralph Kindred, Bob Kratochvil, Pamela Luster, Sylvia Rodriguez

Guest:
Teresa Henson

1.
CALL TO ORDER

Dr. McElderry called the meeting to order at 1:15 p.m.

2.
SUCCESS DATA PRESENTATION – Dr. Carolyn Arnold (Chabot)


Dr. Arnold provided a highly detailed Success Data presentation.   She is currently the coordinator of institutional research and grants at Chabot College.  Currently her group is undertaking research for both campuses.  The purpose of the presentation is to teach us how to read and interpret the data reflected on the handouts distributed.  Much of the data being presented is geared towards answering the following questions:

1.
Who are LPC students; what are their characteristics?

2.
Overall success and persistence; why students leave or persist.

3.
Success and persistence in the pipeline to transfer and degrees:


a.
New Students


b.
Continuing Students


c.
Basic skills success and persistence to college-level courses

4.
Campus support for success and persistence.

Dr. Arnold began by discussing the percentages of high school students prepared for CSU and/or UC.  Comparison by district, county and state was included.  It was noted the most recent data is from 2001-02.    Of the incoming students, 41% of the Las Positas District is prepared to move into the CSU or UC system.  It was highlighted that a large percentage of community college participants just entering are not prepared at the basic levels.  Many are testing into English and Mathematics, but what they are finding is that of those, many are not as well prepared in English.

One characteristic noted about LPC, is it appears to be becoming more day oriented.  Dr. Arnold noted the success rate for LPC last year was 71% and persistence rates are higher than the state average.  The non-success rate was 12%.  Persistence rates for new students at LPC for Fall 2003 to Spring 2004 was high (76%), continuing (72%), New Transfer (56%) and Returning (49%). The overall LPC percentage that persists from this time period is 68%.  Several detailed handouts were provided with regard to why students leave and stay, most of the data indicates outside reasons for leaving while self-improvement/knowledge are grounds for staying.  

Discussion arose pertaining to transfer rates.  Dr. Arnold noted the difference between Actual Transfer Rate and Expected Transfer Rate.  Actual Transfer Rate is of those who enrolled in a California Community College (CCC) as a first-time student in a fall term and, who, within a period of six (6) years 1) attempted transfer-level Math or English (regardless of outcome) and 2) completed at least 12 units in the CCC system, the percentage who transferred to a four-year college or university nationwide.  Expected Transfer Rate is the actual transfer rate calculated for each community college and adjusted for five factors that are outside of local colleges; academic preparedness index, percentage of students over the age of 25, county per capita income, county unemployment rate, and miles to the nearest CSU.

Dr. Arnold provided several graphs highlighting their research and results pertaining to English 1A and Math.  Results were presented in several key areas; by the percentage of student cohort, who took or succeeded in English 1A, those who succeeded in English 1A, by educational goal, by enrollment status, by high school graduation year, by gender, and by ethnicity.  The same categories and criteria were used to present data for Math.  Refer to the graphs and charts (attached) for more specific and detailed information.


The next step Dr. Arnold will embark on is to check on benchmark studies for new cohorts.  Her group is now looking at the year 2000 cohort for Chabot.  Her intentions are to start looking at LPC data shortly.  All of the information and data presented today will be monitored as it requires duplication over time to ensure the years tracked were not anomalies.  She also has a plan to look at the fluctuations in the data and determine the cause(s).  Such factors as the economy will be taken into account.  The goal is to start looking at more external factors and process the information.  It was requested the information provided at today’s meeting be reviewed and suggestions forwarded to Dr. Arnold.  She wants to obtain more input for future curriculum determinations.  It was suggested this presentation be made to the Student Learning Outcomes Taskforce.

3.
ACCEPT MINUTES


Motion:

To approve the minutes of January 21, 2005 as written.

MSC: 
Philip Manwell 

Minutes were approved unanimously.
4.
AGENDA


No Changes.

5.  
FTES UPDATE


Mr. Milanese provided an update to all committee members via email.  To summarize: currently, we are approximately 115 FTES short of our target of 5,850.  It is important to note that the Spring figures do not include any non-credit so we should be fairly close to our target, but not to what was originally projected (6,006 FTES).  In respect to the WSCH/FTEF target, we are at 463 currently; Mr. Milanese notes we will have a tough time meeting the 500 WSCH/FTEF target.  We have low classes that are adversely affecting the WSCH/FTEF.  Currently, Chabot’s WSCH/FTEF is above ours.

6.
DIVISION II DISCIPLINE PLAN REVISIONS


Mr. Sato spoke briefly about the English Department.  He noted they are developing a TBA hour for sections of English 1A, to begin in Fall 2005.  The TBA hour, when loaded at .75 brings the WSCH/FTEF to 376 for Fall 2005.  The productivity goes down only relative to an unloaded TBA hour; it does not change significantly otherwise.  The TBA hour does increase FTES, but this is true whether or not the lab is loaded.  One major benefit to loading the TBA hour is the support that would provide for Integrated Learning Center staffing.  


Dean Ryslinge put forth a request to have an additional .5 FTEF added to their 2005-06 Discipline Plan (Fall and Spring) for the purpose of supporting/staffing the Integrated Learning Center.  It was noted this committee has already approved a similar allocation for both Math and English.  With the approval of Building 1200 for use for the Integrated Learning Center, the group must create specific staffing plans.  She also noted, the full-time faculty have committed to developing a TBA hour, or “500 Course” which would allow these hours to be accessed by the entire ESL population, and also allow the contact hours to be funded at the credit apportionment rate.  Dr. McElderry inquired as to whether or not we should be concerned with allocating more FTEF?


Dean Ryslinge also noted the .5 FTEF allocation for ESL would be used in a similar fashion as requested by the other two disciplines.  It would provide faculty coordination, allow for additional faculty presence in the Integrated Learning Center, and provide access to writing support for the continually growing ESL population.


With regard to Mass Communications and the Student Newspaper, Dean Rsylinge distributed a handout and informed the committee of changes to the discipline plan for 2005-2006.  This is more of an administrative change, and is not at the request of the Mass Communication faculty.  The faculty has been informed of these pending changes.  Dean Rsylinge is directing a series of graduated steps in order to bring LPC course offerings associated with the student newspaper in line with the Faculty Collective Bargaining Agreement (CBA) by Spring 2006.  Dean Ryslinge feels these changes are necessary for some of the following reasons:


1.)
The plans submitted by the Mass Communication faculty include a load of 8.1 CAH for full-time faculty, and an additional 7.75 CAH for adjunct faculty.  This equates to 1.06 FTEF each year for the newspaper production.


2.) Two courses have been associated with the production of the newspaper, MCOM 14 and MCOM 15.  For the some time now, double sections have been offered of each, and the adjunct faculty has staffed the additional sections.  Average enrollments combined average between 11 and 13 students per semester, even though the capacity of the double sections is 48, which was recently lowered to 40.  Currently, there are only 6 students enrolled in MCOM 14 and 7 students enrolled in MCOM 15.




Dean Ryslinge expressed a desire to be fair however; she noted it is her responsibility as the Dean of the program, to ensure that the Faculty Collective Bargaining Agreement (CBA) is administered appropriately.  So, in order to reach compliance, she is directing a gradual transition towards contractual compliance.  There was a brief discussion whether or not this issue was in the purview of the Enrollment Management Committee.  It was felt by the committee that it is out of the committee’s purview as it is a contractual issue however; the committee would give their support to Division II with regard to the changes.  Dr. McElderry motioned for a vote to support revisions in the discipline plans submitted by Division II for an additional request of FTEF.

Motion:   To support revisions in the discipline plans submitted by Division II for an                                      additional request of FTEF.


MSC:
Angella VenJohn


Unanimous

7.
OTHER BUSINESS 


 None

8.
GOOD OF THE ORDER


The next meeting will be March 18 at 1:00 p.m. in room 2205.

9.
ADJOURNMENT


Dr. McElderry adjourned the meeting at 3:34 p.m.
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